

Minutes

Hiwinui Community Committee Meeting

18 May 2021 at 7:30pm

Hiwinui School

Present:

Committee Members: Greg Barratt, (Chairperson) Sean Hurley, Tracey Mouat (Secretary), Richard Fernando, Richard Ramson, Brenda Leigh, Duncan Baker, Clare Ridler, Hilary Humphrey (MDC Councillor)

MDC representation: Nil

No	Item		Action
1.1	Welcome	Greg welcomed all to the meeting	N/A
1.2	Apologies	<i>That the following apologies be accepted:</i> Johanna Wood, Phil Pirie, Janine Hawthorne, Pam Eastcott	N/A
2.0	Items for Discussion/Information		
2.1	Neighbourhood Support	<p>Aly from MDC Neighbourhood Support provided information around what they can do for the Community. Estb contact list and emergency database. Community engagement plan will start in the next few weeks.</p> <p>Aly also runs music and movement for the elderly. This will run on Thursdays @ 10:30am starting in June. The HCC will share information as it comes to hand to FB page/ email to members.</p> <p>Intergenerational buddy reading programme - retirees can read to school pupils. Hiwinui School is interested in this initiative.</p> <p>Rural transport initiative. This started in Apiti - an initiative that can pick people up from rural communities and deliver into Feilding for shopping/coffee etc. Aly will start a steering group to investigate the requirement.</p> <p>Richard F declared a conflict of interest with the paid work that he is doing with the MDC Neighbourhood Support plan. The HCC did not see this as an issue.</p>	<p>Tracey</p> <p>Tracey</p> <p>Brenda</p>
2.2	MDC feedback	<p>Hilary congratulated the submission team on their footpath submission. Deliberations are Monday 31 May.</p> <p>District Plan - Hilary followed up on dog poop signage. This would be funded and designed by the HCC.</p> <p>Mowing schedule. The HCC could make a late submission to the 10 year plan to increase the mowing schedule to support the mowing programme.</p>	

2.3	Additional Items for the Agenda	Nil	
2.4	Minutes of the last meeting	The minutes of the past meeting were read and passed as an accurate record. <u>Moved</u> : Sean Hurley. Seconded: Greg Barratt	N/A
2.5	Matters arising from minutes	Nil	N/A
2.6	Correspondence	<u>Inwards</u> : 1. 18 May 21: MDC Action Report <u>Outwards</u> : 1. Submission to MDC: pathways and community event fund. 2. Submission to PNCC: Kelvin Grove 5 dips.	
2.7	Chairperson's Report	Greg was pleased with how the MDC submission went, and optimistic for discussions to progress.	
2.8	Financial Report	Approx \$5,561.40 funds remaining.	
2.9	School in the community report	144 pupils currently, with four starting after Queen's Birthday.	N/A
2.10	Hiwinui Beautification Project	Richard is trying to get mowing done now that the spraying is done. There was concern about services that we didn't want to disrupt. Richard F will contact InspireNet to make sure we don't disrupt their services.	Richard R Richard F
2.11	Communications	No change	Tracey
2.12	Welcome Signs	Richard is going to come up with two options for signage and report back to the committee	Richard F
2.13	Local Roding Update	N/A	
2.14	MDC Update	Complete	
2.15	Community Response & Recovery Plan	Richard F is continuing work on this.	Richard F

2.16	Pathways	Nil. (See MDC submission).	
2.17	MDC Action List	<p>Current action items:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Reid Line footpath damage (Nov 20). In MDC forward works prgm, repair will be scheduled. 2. Roothing intersection upgrade plan (Nov 20) - concerns around lack of left hand turning bay. Request follow up - nothing heard back from Hilary's email sent 17 Apr 21. 3. Hiwinui Beautification Project (Nov 20). No change. 4. Widening the Watershed Road berm. This is underway. A post construction safety review will occur once complete. 5. Dog poop signs. Committee required to design and fund. MDC will produce. 6. Mowing of berms/pathways. Higgins is contracted 4x a year to mow (1.8m from edge of road or to drain). Any additional mowing will cost. <p>Proposed action items:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Follow up on request for a boom mower (via Karl) to support planting. Spraying has occurred so any time from now would be good. POC Richard Ramson. 2. Request the results from any roading inspections that are conducted by Higgins in the Hiwinui area. POC Clare Ridler. 3. Request a road counter to see how many vehicles are going down Watershed Road each day, and share information with Hiwinui School (POC Brenda Leigh). 4. Provide feedback to Matt re: high number of power cuts recently (along Reid Line). Is there planning that can be done to address growth in the area and our power network. 	
2.18	MDC Draft District Plan	<p>Majority of attendees wanted the nodal zone to remain with the ability to develop down to 5000m². Further discussions confirmed that:</p> <p>Schooling is considered</p> <p>Utilities need to support growth</p> <p>Hiwinui sees itself as a lifestyle area rather than a settlement.</p> <p>Infrastructure needs to support growth</p>	Tracey/ Clare

		<p>Any significant development requires green space development in conjunction.</p> <p>Impact of septic and drainwater on the community is considered.</p> <p>The Committee's response will be submitted prior to the end of May.</p>	
3.0	General Business		
3.1	Additional Agenda Item	Nil.	
4.0	Meeting Closure		
4.1	Meeting Closure	Greg thanked everyone for attending, and the meeting was closed at 10:15 pm. The next meeting is Tuesday 15th June, 7:30 pm at Hiwinui School.	N/A